THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

No. 336

CALENDAR

8/29/80

AACR 2 Meeting, Jefferson Community College, Louisville. (Contact Nancy Little, 258-8877)

King Library North: "A Lot of Good and No Harm: 75 Years of Photography in Leslie County."

NO NEWS IS GOOD NEWS FOR THE LIBRARY ECONOMY

Among the massive cuts in spending going on all over campus the Green Bean barely escaped with its life. Only one formal issue will be printed each month (probably the last Friday in the month, accompanied by a truncated Wax Bean); an informal number will be issued irregularly the rest of the month depending on urgent news and/or interest. The number of copies being printed has been drastically reduced (one department now receiving twenty copies will receive three in the future). We will all have to depend on circulating departmental copies. An editorial copy will be available for Xeroxing (at the individual's expense) for those who maintain their own file.

HANDPRESS PRINTING WORKSHOP AT THE KING LIBRARY PRESS

The King Library Press will sponosor its 1980 Handpress Printing Workshop over four weekends, beginning October 11-12 and ending November 1-2. Saturday sessions will be from 9:00-12:00 and 2:00-5:00; Sunday sessions will be from 1:00-5:00. (Participants are invited to work at the Press on Sunday mornings if they so desire). Those enrolled will produce a keepsake of the event, a personal project and a quarto publication. There will be a \$25.00 fee for the Workshop, and participation is limited. Anyone interested should see or call Gay Reading, Director of the King Library Press, 258-8611.

The College of Library Science, UK, is sponsoring the first annual alumni day, September 13, 1980 at the Alumni House, campus. Gail Kennedy, Acquisitions, will preside at the Organizational Business Meeting at 10:45 AM. and Janet Stith, Med. Center Library, is on the Planning Committee. A fee of \$15.00 will include a buffet luncheon. For additional information contact Nancy Little, 258-8877.

HEARTFELT GRATITUDE EMANATES FROM GPD

GPD's move in the basement August 13-15 was successful in large part due to the efforts of volunteers from Circulation and Reference. We would like to thank the following people for their cheerful assistance: Bob Turner, David Helm, Maureen Joyce, Jean Dorsey, Kathy Hayden, Sherry Huber, Melanie Palaisa, Ginny Bostock and Brenda Lewis. Thanks also to Larry Greenwood and Nancy Baker for recommending these people.

Janis Pivarnik

CARTER CAVES GREAT SHOOTOUT

The Kentucky Association for Communications and Technology is sponsoring a video production workshop at Carter Caves State Park, October 10-12. A registration fee of \$30.00 includes a breakfast and dinner. For further information contact Dick Thornton, Ft. Knox Dependent Schools, Bldg. 7474, Ft. Knox, Kentucky 40121, or see the announcement in the hands of the Green Bean editor.

NEW UK FACULTY ORIENTATION

The Graduate School, the Office of Sponsored Project Administration/University of Kentucky Research Foundation (OSPA/UKRF) are sponsoring an orientation for new faculty members September 18 at 2:30 PM, Alumni House. A reception at 4:30 will follow. If you are interested in attending, call Mimi Meehan at 258-2861 and let her know you are coming.

HEALTH MAINTENANCE FOR OLDER PERSONS

The Miltidisciplinary Center of Gerontology and the Council on Aging of UK will present free lectures, September 1980 through April 1981 at Whitehall Classroom Bldg., (Sept.-Dec.) and the Student Center Theatre (Jan.-April) at 4:00 PM. The first lecture is "Hearing Loss: What Can Be Done and Where Can You Find Help?" September 9.

SEMINARS ON THE THEORY OF LIVING SYSTEMS

A series of seminars to be held during the fall semester of 1980 on Mondays, 7:00-9:00 PM, Room 137, Chemistry-Physics Building, UK. The first one will be on September 8 "Education In the Realm of Integrative Thought" conducted by Joseph Engelbert, Physiology & Biophysics Department.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT

Assistant Law Librarian for Technical Services, Boston College. Salary \$18,000-\$20,000.

Bibliographer, Georgia State University. Salary \$12,800-\$15,000. Application deadline: September 30, 1980.

Head, Cataloging Dept., University of Hawaii. Salary \$18,756-\$26,328. Application deadline: November 1, 1980.

Bibliographic Instruction Coordinator, University of Houston. Salary \$14,850 minimum. Application deadline: September 30, 1980.

Senior Collection Development/Reference Librarian, State University of New York at Buffalo. Salary \$18,000+.

Assistant Archivist, Ohio State University. Salary \$13,320-\$14,400. Application deadline: October 10, 1980.

Media Librarian and Assistant Head, Ohio State University. Salary \$15,000-

\$17,040. Application deadline: September 30, 1980. Head Librarian and Bibliographer, Engineering Library, Stanford University. Salary \$20,000-\$24,500. Application deadline: October 15, 1980.

Science Reference Librarian, Arizona State University. Salary \$14,458. Application deadline: November 15, 1980.

Personnel Librarian, Indiana University. Salary dependent upon qualifications. Application deadline: September 30, 1980.

LIBRARY OPENINGS

Pending approval by the University, the Library will fill the following vacancies; if you are interested, please see Faith Harders.

Engineering LT III Law LT III Reference LT II AIDS LT III

University Archives Margaret I. King Library - North University of Kentucky Lexington, Kentucky 40506

Reference copy

THE





BEAN

THE UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES STAFF ORGANIZATION MONTHLY SUPPLEMENT TO THE GREEN BEAN

LSO TOUR OF HISTORIC LEXINGTON

For those of you who did not get a chance to take the Lexington tour in May and for those of you who would just like to do it, the LSO is sponsoring a tour of Historic Lexington on Sunday, October 12th. Tentative plans are to begin about 2:30 p.m. and run to about 4:30 p.m. Mr. Dick DeCamp has agreed to take 20 people on the tour free of charge. Because space is limited we will sign people up on a first come first serve basis. We will accept 24 people (20 in the group and four alternates). Since we may have to turn people away, please do not sign up unless you are reasonably sure you can come. If you have to change your plans please let me know as soon as possible so we can fill your space. Please return the form printed at the end of the WAX BEAN by September 19th and I will confirm your reservation. Some of you have indicated to me that you are interested but I must ask that you sign up again. Come on and enjoy the sites of Historic Lexington but get your reservation in early so you're ensured a spot in the group. The tour is open to staff members and their families. Registration deadline is SEPTEMBER 19TH.

Toni Powell

LSO DISHES

It has come to my attention that the LSO owns some very valuable dishes. We are considering disposing of these dishes so I would appreciate it if some of your senior LSO members could fill me in on the history of the dishes. We would like to sell the set so if there is some reason why we should not I would appreciate it if you would let us know. Also we need a volunteer to help us with the sale as none of us (the officers) know anything about antique dishes. In the meantime we are removing the dishes to a safer place. Please contact Toni Powell, Andrea Bryant, Betsy Peters, or Sandra Muenks if you have some information about the dishes or if you can help us with the sale of them.

LSO SUPPLIES

There seems to be some confusion about the supplies in the LSO cabinet in the staff lounge. The LSO keeps a stock of napkins, paper cups, and paper plates for LSO functions. Since we run on a tight budget and members of the Social Committee spend their free time and gasoline to keep the cabinet stocked, we must keep these supplies strictly for LSO functions. We are happy to make available the non-disposable items; all we ask is that you return them where you found

them, clean and ready for the next event. We are also happy to help out in a pinch with the paper products but arrangements will have to be made to replace them as soon as possible. If you have any questions about this policy or need to use some of the items in the cabinet, contact any of the LSO Officers. Sandra Muenks in the Catalog Department has a key to the cabinet.

LSO LUNCH HOUR PROGRAM

The August LSO lunch hour program was another hit. Sue Burrier of Nutrition and Food Science talked on stretching your food dollar. Sue handed out a U.S. Department of Agriculture publication entitled FOOD FOR THE FAMILY - A COST SAVING PLAN and those who attended found it very useful. Once again, thanks to Jean Robinson for arranging another fine program.

CALENDAR

September 24	LSO lunch hour program
October 22	LSO lunch hour program
November ?	LSO silver jubilee
December ?	LSO Christmas party

We will be also serving coffee and donuts (for a modest fee) at various library functions. This calendar is subject to change.

FROM THE STAFF

CONGRATULATIONS to KIP and JAN KNIGHT on the birth of their son Jeffery on August 18th.

CONDOLENCES to STEPHEN and RITA PENCE on the recent death of Stephen's father.

FREE FREE kittens to a good home. If interested contact Maureen in Photographic Archives at 258-8634.

I would like	to take	the walking	g tour of	Historic	Lexington.	
Name						
Department _						
rone						

Send to Toni Powell, Agriculture Library, Agricultural Science Center North, Campus 00912

REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS SEPTEMBER 19th.

University Archives

Margaret I. King Library - North

University of Kentucky

Lexington, Kentucky 40506